
Dear parents, carers and children, 
 

Welcome back to all our families! It was so lovely to see everyone yesterday morning, looking so eager and 

enthusiastic to start school after the summer holidays. Everyone settled in really well. 
 

I would like to say a big welcome to our new Reception children, as well as to our new children who have 

joined us in other year groups, and to our two new teachers: Miss Sztypuljak and Mrs Northard. We are     

delighted that you are a part of our Brighstone family. 
 

You may have noticed that a lot of work has taken place over the summer holidays. We have our new 

Resourced Provision, called The Nest, in the three end rooms, complete with their newly revamped    

outside area. Ivy Bee class are now in the Roy Bromley rooms, and our staff room is now between the 

foyer and the hall. Everywhere has had a new look as well; all the display boards are now in neutral    

hessian, and soft sofas, cushions, plants and lamps are in every classroom. The library has been           

rearranged to create more cosy seating areas, and the office is looking very smart and organised with 

brand new cupboards.  
 

A huge thank you to everyone who very kindly donated their time to helping us over the summer. There were 

lots of jobs that needed doing, including moving furniture and resources (the hall was chock-a-block), paint 

walls, back display boards, sort books, organise resources, rearrange the library and office, and lots more... Mr 

Freeman (site manager) went above and beyond to help with everything (including the many contractors we 

had on site), and lots of staff members and their partners and children also helped. I would also like to thank 

Marianne and Tom, Emily and Quinn, Gary and Liam, Giles and Rose, Tony and Sarah and everyone else who helped. We certainly couldn’t 

have done it without everyone’s help. All the hard work was worth it - the school is looking great! 
 

You will notice a few events coming up that you might be interested in. The BSA are holding the first meeting on Monday 15th 

September at 7pm in school. Everyone is welcome - the more the merrier! See the flyer on p3 for more details, as well as the 

email that was sent. 
 

Mitch Burson and her colleagues from the Neurodiversity Team will be in school on Tuesday 9th September, from 2.00–

3.00pm. They will be available to meet with parents and carers on a one-to-one basis to answer any questions or concerns you 

may have around neurodiversity. 
 

You may have noticed that we have a plethora of apples on our trees in the school grounds. They are ready to be harvested, so 

please do take as many as you would like, to save them going to waste. There are also lots of crab apples at the front of the 

school; please do take some if you fancy making crab apple jelly! 
 

I hope you have a lovely weekend.  
 

With very best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week, we been focusing on ‘The Same But Different’. 

The children have been spotting lots of things that are the same around 

school, and things that are different. They have been very observant! 

We talked about things staying the same, and things changing. Change can bring a mix of 

emotions: excitement, anticipation, nervousness, anxiety, and more.  

 

Dear God, 

Thank you for brand new starts and for this new 

school year. 

Thank you for our friends, both current and new. 

Please help us to make the most of every new 

opportunity so that we grow and develop well 

together. 

Amen 

 

 

Which things make 
you feel happy or 

excited?
Which things make 

you feel a little 
nervous?

Which changes are 
you looking forward 

to?

Which changes 
have caught you 

by surprise?

Responding



Inclusion 
 

Welcome to our new inclusion section! Each week, we will be sharing a Makaton sign,  
to help with our inclusive ethos. 
 
This week, our word is hello: 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DBXp4L9mmLA 

 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 01983 823435 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

 

I can’t wait to meet my new teacher 
and all of my classmates and friends. 
The first day of school is exciting, 
though it’s sad summer break has to end.  
 
We all get to meet and have fun. 
We take assigned seats and learn names. 
We write about summer vacation. 
Then we play flashcards and games. 
 
I really love summer vacation. 
Swimming and biking’s so cool. 
But still I can say that my favourite day 
is the very first day that starts school. 
 
by Denise Rodgers 
 
 

Reading Recommendations 
 

Each week, we include a book recommendation from a child 

and/or adult. 

This week, Autumn recommends Fix-It Duck by Jez Alborough. 

 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 1st September 

(Whole school attendance target: 96.5%) 

      

 Actual Attendance: 98.11% 

Late marks this week: 1 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

 

I like this book because last 

year I wanted to draw a  

perfect poster of it.  

All of the people in Fix-It 

Duck always need a bit of 

help.  

It is funny because every 

single animal in Fix-It Duck 

always has a problem that 

Fix-It Duck needs to deal 

with.  



 



 



 



Plea for donations of plants! 
At Brighstone, we have been developing our classrooms  

into calmer, more neutral ‘therapeutic classrooms’. A huge 

thank you to everyone who has donated neutral cushions, 

table lamps and plants. It has really helped to make a   

difference across the school. 

“Therapeutic classrooms are a new approach that redefines the       

traditional classroom set up. The average UK  classroom is bright, cluttered, overwhelming and outdated, 

and is not designed around the needs of our children today.  

Children deserve to feel comfortable, safe and inspired, especially when we know there has been a rise in 

the    numbers of children struggling with their social, motional and mental health. Teachers up and down 

the country are reporting increases in school refusal, dysregulated behaviours, disengagement and low 

social skills. Making changes to the classroom can help.” 

What is a therapeutic classroom? 

“Therapeutic classrooms are welcoming, safe, inviting environments that cultivate 

learning through their design. They calm stress hormones and increase feelings of 

emotional safety, whilst meeting the emotional and mental health needs of the      

children. Therapeutic classrooms include calm spaces and flexible seating In every 

room as standard, and allow children to work where they feel most comfortable. They 

take into consideration space, lighting, comfortability, accessibility, inclusivity and 

connective learning. Therapeutic classrooms are inspiring   places that children want 

to be in and are underpinned by science. “ 

https://www.tpctherapy.co.uk/therapeutic-classrooms/ 

 

We have got lots of cushions, table lamps and fairy lights (thank you!), and are now     

looking for a few more plants. If you have any spare pot plants (fairly low maintenance) 

that you would like to donate, we would be very grateful!   
 

Please contact the school office if you have anything that you would like to donate.  
 

Thank you! 

 



 

School Dinners 
 

Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal every 
day.  

 

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.35 per day.  

 
Please note the dates to see which week to look at. 
 





 

 

 
 

• PE Kit is navy blue top/jumper/hoodie with navy blue bottoms - 

Branded items are not permitted 

• All hair accessories, socks, shoes and trainers must be in the school 

colours: navy blue, grey, black or white (no novelty socks) 

• All long hair must be tied back (pony tail, bun, plaits etc…) to avoid 

the spreading of head lice 

• No jewellery to be worn other than stud earrings, which must be 

removed or taped over on PE days 

• Gates open at 8.25am and are locked at 8.30am, and in the          

afternoon, gates are opened at 2.55pm and locked at 3.10pm 

• As teachers are busy welcoming and supervising children first 

thing in the morning, please could all messages be given to Mrs 

Pelosi in the office, who will then pass them on to the teacher 

• Only water is allowed in drinks bottles, and snacks must be fresh 

fruit only 

 

Thank you! 

 



At Brighstone Primary School we have high expectations for our children. This begins with  
attendance and punctuality as they are important life skills to learn.  
 
Good school attendance habits are best started early. Children learn from those around them and 
you as parents/carers set the standards and expectations for your child. Lateness has a negative 
impact; being late may disrupt already settled children and lessons, affect  
achievement and embarrass, worry or upset your child. We understand that there may be an      
occasional unavoidable instance where you are late, but if it happens frequently, please let us know 
if there may be something that we can do to help. 
 
What to do if your child is unwell: 
Check the NHS Guidance: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 
You should notify the school office before 9am every morning your child is unable to attend due to 
illness. You can either telephone on 740285 or email on office@brighstoneprimary.org.uk.            
Telephone calls must be followed up in writing to authorise the (illness) absence. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1axykjNrf9JXRTnUMDzGjNGDn1BqRKzg3Uz6-oQ4bIpKgNX2ykIqJirLg_aem_5LBB5XBLLgy7jOhpy3Ibzg




School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 

If you would like to contact your child’s class teacher, you can email them at 

the following email addresses. Please allow at least one working day for a 

reply. For anything urgent, please contact the school office. 

 

Year R - teacher.flowerbee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year 1/2 - teacher.bumblebee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year 3/4 - teacher.honeybee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year 5/6 - teacher.ivybee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

The Nest resourced provision - thenest@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Term Dates for 2025-2026 

 

Tuesday 9th September:  Neurodiversity drop-in session 2pm - 3pm 

Monday 16th September: BSA meeting at 7pm 

Saturday 20th September: Round the Island Relay Race 

Wednesday 15th October: Harvest Festival TBC 

Friday 17th October:  Last day of term 

Monday 3rd November:  Back to school 

 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following days in this academic 

year: 

Day 1:  Monday 1st September 2025 

Day 2:  Tuesday 2nd September 2025 

Day 3:  Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Day 4:  Monday 1st June 2026 

Day 5:  Monday 27th July 2026  

Term dates are available on our school website: https://

www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/calendar/ 

 

 

 

 

This page is regularly updated. 

 


